
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

10 June 

Marcelle Bernard 

11 June 

WIMS Hockey 

12 June 

Student Leaders:Good Human Project 

14 June 

Teacher Only Day - school closed 

17 and 21 June 

Matariki Performances 

19 June 

CMS Cross Country 

24 June 

Matariki Week 

BOT Meeting 

25 June 

WIMSS Basketball 

26 June 

WBOP Schools Team Duathlon 

 

 

 

 

We have a dedicated 
team of student vol-

unteers for our two Kea Cross-
ings on Clare and Grey Street. 
Please support our students 
who do road patrol. They volun-
teer their time and are trained 
to do and say certain things to 
ensure safety for our school 
community when crossing on 
the Kea Crossings. We ask that 
all students and parents/
caregivers who cross before and 
after school on the crossings 
wait until the students are 
ready/set up and they have a 
teacher with them. 
 

 

What’s  
Happening Kia ora whaanau, 

 

Thank you to everyone for 
your messages during my 
recovery. The surgery 
went well and I am excited 

to be back at school. I would like to thank all 
of the staff who stepped up and took on 
additional roles and responsibilities in my 
absence. A special thank you must go to 
Mrs Christophersen for her excellent leader-
ship during my leave. 
 
We have employed Natalie Marsh in a long 
term relieving position to cover Maraea 
Thomson while she is on maternity leave. 
Natalie is currently a teaching DP at Kaipaki 
School. We are very excited to have her 
come to CMS. She will be starting the first 
day of Term 3. 
 
The annual Music camp was an amazing 
opportunity for so many of our musical stu-
dents. A huge thank you to Miss Johnson, 
Mrs Andrews and Mrs Van Dyk for all of the 
time and effort you put into this - in particu-
lar Miss Johnson’s amazing conducting! 
 
Principal’s Club was for the students who 
consistently contribute thoughtfully to class 
discussion.  Another thank you goes out to 
Miss Paterson who took this on on my   
behalf. A great selection of student’s and 
some in depth conversations were had dis-
cussing why they were chosen. 
 
The Mega Strike was a significant day to 
show that we are taking a stand for New 
Zealand’s schooling future. Although it was 
an inconvenience to our families we appre-
ciate your support throughout this time. We 
are hopeful that negotiations held this week 
have moved us closer to a settlement on the 
conditions we are seeking. 

 
 
The Paakura Team took part in the  
Junior Tough Guy and Girl Mud Run on 
Wednesday and what an amazing oppor-
tunity for the students to be part of.  They 
ran 3km through the mud - building on their 
resilience and teamwork! 
 
Please make contact with your classroom 
teacher and myself if you are taking time off 
to go on a holiday with your children during 
term time. We are obligated to code every 
non-attendance and your support over this 
would be incredibly appreciated. 
 
I would also like to take this opportunity to 
thank our previous Board of Trustees for 
their excellent governance and role in help-
ing to develop the vision and strategic  
direction at our school. Carol-Lynn Hill, Jo 
Henson and Dylan Newbold did not seek re-
election but we would like to acknowledge 
the significant impact they have had during 
their time on the BOT. Positive progress in 
the areas of curriculum, achievement, Te Ao 
Maaori, property and strategic planning 
were key areas in which this Board helped 
the school to achieve. Our current chairper-
son, Bob White and BOT member Rebecca 
David have been re-appointed along with 
Justin Read and Philippa Burchett. Voting 
for our Staff Representative on the Board 
closes today and will be announced in the 
next newsletter. We are excited at the new 
opportunities ahead to work with this group 
of people and thank them for putting their 
hand up to lead and support our school on 
your behalf. 
 
 
Ngaa mihi,  

Daryl Gibbs, Principal 
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This past month, 
Tom and I have had so much fun getting to 
know the students and staff even more, and 
have felt so welcome.   Breakfast Club has 
been a huge success so far this term. The 
most students we have had come along is 
about 60! Breakfast Club has been a great 
way to get talking to the students, and they 
are always willing to help us out.  We are 
super excited to see where Breakfast Club 
goes and how it grows in the future! 
 

Santasha McGuire   24-7 Youth Worker 

Don’t miss out on our awesome production  :  

ñThe Lion King Jrò.    

 

Ticket order forms went home last week—if you 

have not received one, please contact the 

office. 

 

Staff and students have been working hard at  

rehearsals so come along and be entertained!  

In Week 8 students from our AAC class 

will be doing some performances to 

celebrate Matariki— the Maaori New 

Year.   Parents/caregivers are invited to 

two performance times on Friday 21 

June.  The first one is at 2.25pm and 

the second one is at 2.45pm.  They will 

run for approximately 15-20 mins.   

The performance will be in the school 

hall.  
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Approx. Time Event 

8:35am School begins (Tech Arts over by 8:40am) 

10:40am Morning Tea 

11:00am Class as normal (meeting parent and student helpers in staff 

room) 

11:50am Light eating in class (rooms all packed up for end of day) 

12 noon Classes to walk to the Cambridge Athletics Grounds and as-
semble in the cordoned off area by between the start and finish 

lines 

COMPETITIVE RACES 

12:30pm Patricia Avenue Race 

12:40pm Year 7 Girls Competitive Race (2.4km) 

12:55pm Year 7 Boys Competitive Race (2.4km) 

1:10pm Year 8-10 Girls Competitive Race (2.4km) 

1:25pm Year 8-10 Boys Competitive Race (2.4km) 

TEAM RELAYS (in 5 minute waves) 

1:45pm Manaia Team Relay (500m, 500m, 500m, 900m) 

1:50pm Kowhai Team Relay (500m, 500m, 500m, 900m) 

1:55pm Rata Team Relay (500m, 500m, 500m, 900m) 

2:00pm Pounamu Team Relay (500m, 500m, 500m, 900m) 

2:05pm Kauri Team Relay (500m, 500m, 500m, 900m) 

2.10pm Pakura Team Relay (500m, 500m, 5000m, 900m) 

2:40pm Walking back to school 

3:10pm Home time in PE gear 

Wig Wednesday is coming up on 19 
June.  This is also the same day as our 
cross country. We think this will be a 
great way to show team morale and 

have a bit of fun. Kids get to wear a wig 
and bring a gold coin donation.  

All money raised will go towards the 
Child Cancer foundation.  

On Wednesday 19th June CMS 
has their annual Cross coun-
try.  On the day there will be a 
sausage sizzle.  We are asking 
if there are any friends of the 

CMS community who are able to help on the 
BBQ.  Help will be needed from approximate-
ly 11.45am so the sausages can be already on 
the go when the students arrive there.  Even 
an hour of your time would be amazing! If 
you are able to help please contact the 
school office or email  office@cms.school.nz .  
Free coffee vouchers for any helpers! 

mailto:office@cms.school.nz

